New Highland Elementary

Site Based Decision Making Council Meeting

May 3, 2012

The New Highland Site Based Decision Making Council met on Thursday, May 3, 2012, at 2:34 p.m. in the library.

Members present included:  Monica O’Donnell, Georgia Gordon, J.D. Duncan, Karen Drake, and Mark Thomas. 

Members absent:  Claudia Wilburn

Agenda:  Mr. Thomas reviewed the agenda with the council.  

Visitors present:  Terrie Morgan 
Minutes Review:  The minutes of the monthly meeting in April were reviewed.  Georgia Gordon made a motion to accept the minutes and Karen Drake seconded it.
Old Business:  

No items were addressed.
New Business:

CSIP:  An insert for the CSIP on one to one technology was reviewed by the council.  The item was tabled to be revised.
Student Achievement/Success Stories:  On April 26, Mrs. Sweet held her annual Talent Show to a large crowd in the cafeteria.  Seventeen students participated from the third, fourth, and fifth grades.  Some of the talent included instrumentalists, gymnastics, and singing and dancing.  Mr. Jenkins also performed for the crowd.  We have very talented students that attend New Highland and the Talent Show is a good way for them to sharpen their presentation skills and build self-esteem.
New Highland held a school wide pep rally on April 27 to rev up excitement for the K-Prep testing that will start on April 30.  Our theme this year was “No Zombies” during testing.  Several of the staff performed as zombies to Michael Jackson’s song, “Thriller”.  Mr. Jenkins performed a dance and song with several of the students.  The fifth grade put on a skit about good habits to have during testing.  It was a great kickoff for the students and they enjoyed the show immensely.
New Highland’s very own singing artist, Mr. Jenkins, was in concert on the evening of April 27, to a standing room only crowd in the cafeteria.  The week of the concert he sold CDs each morning and every day was a sell-out.  Mr. Jenkins performed for an hour and sang all the students’ favorite songs.  He is already getting requests for another concert.   
On May 3, Mrs. Packer, volunteer coordinator, held a Volunteer Luncheon with approximately sixty-two guests, to honor and show appreciation to all the many volunteers we have at our school.  During the luncheon, the New Highland Choir sang and entertained the guests.  Our choir is made up of ten students and they sang Whitney Houston’s “Greatest Love of All”.   Our Volunteer Luncheon is just a small way to say thank you to the volunteers who put in countless hours to help make our school successful.
Finance:  The April finance report was approved in April due to the meeting being held at a later date during the month.  Therefore, no finance report was reviewed at this meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 3:25 p.m.  

Minutes submitted by Monica Oliver

